
March 10, 2025 MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING FOR TOWN OF FRANKLIN 

The March monthly meeting for the Town of Franklin was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Wesely following 
the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Officers present:   Dave Wesely, Katie Duckart, Lori Kleiman, Sandy Smidle & Suzi Sevcik.  

Supervisor Duckart made a motion to approve the agenda, Supervisor Kleiman second the motion, motion carried.  

Supervisor Duckart made a motion to accept the minutes from the January Town Board meeting. Chairman Wesely 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report, which shows a balance of $407,112.94 

Zoning administrator Suzi Sevcik noted there was one building permit issued for a solar array.  

County Supervisor Scott Browne gave an update – Highway Shop Bids, RFP for Jail roof and Sheriff’s Dept still has 4 
openings.  

First Responder Suzi Sevcik reported there were three calls this past month. 

Chairman Wesely gave an update on the IOH meeting he attended.  

Tisch Mills Fire Dept Contract was discussed, the contract is missing Sections for coverage so it was tabled to next 
month and it will be revisited by then.  

Randy Polifka Small Claims Summons – After discussion, Chairman Wesely moved to bring our written response 
that was presented to the court date as well as the Clerk & Treasurer will appear in person. Supervisor Duckart 
seconded the motion.  

Update Town Fees – after discussion, Chairman Wesely moved to update the following fees – Quarry to $400, 
Appeals to the Zoning Board of Appeals to $300, Class B Malt Beverage to $50, Tobacco to $10. Supervisor Duckart 
seconded the motion, motion carried. The resolution will be on next month’s agenda for final approval and 
signatures.  

Open Book is April 10 from 9-11am via PHONE, not in person. Board of Review is April 30, 2025 at 6pm at the 
Franklin Town Hall. 

WTA Regional Meeting is March 22nd in Manitowoc & Supervisor Duckart is attending and will receive the BOR 
Training. 

Spring Election is April 1, 2025 from 7am to 8pm.  

Clerk update - Furnace update – Zones are the problem, getting a bid to remove the zones. Projector project was 
approved for $1000 back in Dec, bids for just the electric came in at $1304 – Clerk is checking on other electricians.  

Town Disbursements were discussed, approved and paid. 

Our next monthly meeting will be April 14, 2025, at the Franklin Town Hall at 7:00 pm. Annual Town Meeting is 
April 15, 2025 at the Franklin Town Hall at 7:00pm.  
 

There being no further discussion, the Town Board meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,   

Suzi Sevcik Town Clerk 


